
Uniform Service and Transportation Committee Minutes November 4, 2021 

CB9m Office 16-18 Old Broadway 

Attendance:  Hon. Carolyn Thompson Co-chair, Hon. Georgette Morgan-Thomas, Hon. Ted Kovaleff, Hon. 

Simon Prophete, Hon. Maritta Dunn. District Manager Eutha Prince – Excused: Hon. Patricia-Watler-

Johnson, Ms. Jeanette Williams resident attended the meeting.  

The meeting was called to order at 6:40PM 

Ms. Thompson explained the absent of many of NYPD due to the mandate of the Pandemic whereas 

many of their schedules have been changed. 

26th Pct. Det. Harper gave the 28 day stats: Crime is by 96-26, there have no homicides, 1 shooting that case is 

close. Rape 0, Robbery 8-10, Felony 27-27, assaults are up by 7%, Burglary 8-1, Grand Larceny 38-36, Grand 

Larceny Auto 5-8. There is a Grand Larceny pattern along Convent Avenue, car break-in all within the same day – 

85 St. Nicholas Terrace. Sex crimes a male following females and groping them.  Hon. Prophete ask about alerts 

that are given on social media does not always mean that shots have been fired or that the NYPD has been 

alerted. Ms. Prince stated that the NYPD cars are not moving their cars so sanitation can clean the streets and 

the garbage is piling up which is creating a big rodent problem. Sanitation sweepers are out there to clean the 

streets, Det. Harper stated he will inform the officers. 

Car converter are being stolen Deputy Ins. Sarubbi has alerted the crime division of the 26th precinct 

to investigate. These converters are being stolen not only in the 26th precinct it also has been reported 

in the 30th precinct. 

DOT Lyle Blackwood announced the conversion of the 138 has been completed, new signs will be 

done and placed. Mr. Lyle Blackwood stated that if there are any streets that need to be resurface 

please notify him. 

Ms. Prince announced that Community Board 9M will be working with the 125th Street BID on Holiday Lights 

which will take place on Tuesday, November 16th this year board will be in discussions with the affected 

agencies (Local Pct; SAPO; Sanitation; and DOT) to ensure the event runs smoothly… 125th Street Bid has 

informed us that Nick Cannon will be the Grand Marshall: and we will have increased community involvement 

from residents and businesses. Mount Morris Park Community Association is lead for Malcolm Z Blvd and 5th 

Avenue around Mount Morris Park. Neal Shoemaker is the lead for Adam Clayton Blvd. – 125th Street Bid is lead 

for 125th Street and will be working with CB9 for the kick off location on 125th Street between Broadway and 

Amsterdam. There are also discussions about a holiday calendar that can provide information on what is 

happening after the kick-off of the season. 

The meeting adjourned @7:30PM 

Respectfully submitted, 

Carolyn Thompson 

 


